
June 19​th​, 2019 
 
Hardin County Board of Education 
Teresa Morgan, Superintendent 
65 W.A. Jenkins Road 
Elizabethtown, KY 42701 
 
Ms. Morgan and Members of the Board of Education: 
 
The following annual report is submitted on behalf of Cecilia Valley Elementary School: 
 
2018-19 SBDM Council Membership: 
 
Nicole Cullom Principal/Chair 
Kathy Cofer Teacher 
Theresa Collins                             Teacher 
Deborah Lewis Teacher 
Tiffany Neuman Teacher 
Melissa Brady            Parent 
Becky Hack Parent 
 

A. SUBCOMMITTEES and MEMBERSHIP 
 
     ​  ​Planning & PD, School Culture & Resources Committee​: Miki Tennant, Kim  

Crowder, Tiffany Neuman, Kathy Cofer, Meagan Baughman, Jamie Crivello, Lisa  
Moore, Susan Mead, Theresa Collins, Candace Dailey, Tammy Riggs, Donna  
Propes 
 
 

      ​Curriculum, Instruction & Assessment Committee​: Tara Martin, Lesley Bone,  
Carla Scott, Missy Nall, Joy Cox, Tracy Gibson, Anita Fisher, Deborah  
Lewis, Penny Powell, David Jenkins, Eleanor Goolsby 

  
  
      ​PBIS​: Theresa Collins, Tiffany Neuman, Nicole Cullom, Helene Harris, Susan Mead,  
                 Miki Tennant, Meagan Baughman, Donna Propes 
 
 
 
 
  
  
 

 



B. AREAS ADDRESSED:  
● MAP Assessment administered in Math and Reading during the fall, 

winter, and spring for all students. Data was compiled in all areas and 
growth was monitored. We saw tremendous growth in our students 
throughout the school year as evidenced by MAP data/reports. 

● MAP results reviewed with the SBDM Council fall, winter, and spring  
● K-PREP data analysis completed school-wide and reviewed with the 

SBDM Council 
● School Emergency Plan Approved  
● Emphasis on PBIS school-wide  
● KPREP scrimmage tests were administered in reading/math for data 

analysis  
● Four district-wide PLD days reported 
● CSIP shared and approved with SBDM Council 
● Activities were coordinated for our school community through our Family 

Resource Center (i.e., Allegro Nutcracker performance, Kindergarten 
Entrance Family Night) 

● Professional Development plan for 19-20 approved by SBDM Council 
● Title 1 Compact and Parent Involvement Policy approved by SBDM 

Council as well as Title 1 budget for 19-20 
 
 
         ​C/D.  SUCCESSES and ADDITIONAL INFORMATION: 

 

● CVES gained support from an SRO officer, Deputy Richardson. Mr. Richardson 
supported the school during specific events that arose throughout the school 
year. He also visited the school regularly to get to know the staff and students. 
He led a session about puberty for our 5th grade boys.  

● Flex Films made $2,000 donation to our Boys Basketball program 
● Ms. Kimberly Crowder received the ExCEL Teaching Award 
● Spirit Week before KPREP testing and Good Faith Effort celebration afterwards 
● FRC, Donna Propes, organized a KY Derby Museum visit to the school as well 

as  Allegro Dance Company to perform the Nutcracker 
● Grandparents Day Luncheon 
● Veterans Day Program 
● Music and Art Teacher, Candace Dailey, hosted a spring Musician Showcase 

experience for K-5 students 
● Principal, Ms. Cullom, and Preschool Director, Ms. Carlena Sheeran, conducted 

individual student goal-setting conferences with fourth- and fifth-grade students 



● CVES 5​th​ graders traveled to the Hardin County History Museum and to 
Mammoth Cave  

● CVES Green Team (energy club) met monthly and conducted energy audits in 
classrooms 

● K-1st graders attended Robin Hood Jr. at the HCS PAC 
● All school field trip to see Mary Poppins at the PAC in March 
● Kentucky Department of Fish and Wildlife conducted a water safety presentation 

for 5th grade students 
● Holly Powell (with the Hardin County Extension Office) 

supported Preschool extracurricular events as well as dental health lessons for 
Kindergarten and 1st grade classes 

● Low-Incidence Unit traveled on field trips to Camp Crooked Creek and the local 
movie theatre for sensory-friendly experience 

● PTO hosted Fall Festival, Cookies with Santa and school-wide Winter Dance  
● The Robotics Team was composed of two teams this year. Both teams qualified 

for and competed in the State Robotics Competition. 
● Ms. Cox led Volleyball Team in a successful season (only two total losses) 
● Our BETA Club was led by Tiffany Neuman and Carla Scott. Braxton Loeffler 

won 1st place in 5th grade Math at the State Junior Beta Convention 
● Our Beta Club led a recycling project, collecting 1,300 pounds of bottle caps to 

be recycled into a  bench for the playground. 
● The CVES Academic Team had a very successful year with individual students 

placing 1st and 3rd in Math, 1st in Social Studies, 2nd in Language Arts, 4th in 
Writing and 1st overall in Quick Recall team competition during district 
competition. Their scores allowed them to advance to the regional competition 
where an individual student placed 1st in both Math and Social Studies and our 
Quick Recall team placed 4th. Most importantly, the students had fun competing 
and demonstrating their expertise in their chosen subjects. We benefited from 
outstanding support and encouragement from our students’ family members.  

● The CVES fitness team finished in the Top 3 in both the intermediate and primary 
divisions of the annual HCS Fitness Meet. This also placed us in the overall Top 
3 at the competition. Gavin Gray, a second-grade athlete, earned an individual 
medal for his performance in pushups.  

● The 4th and 5th grade Boys’ Basketball Teams, led by David Jenkins and parent 
volunteers, made great growth this year. 

● Two CVES teachers are Google Level 1 Certified, Meagan Baughman and Kim 
Crowder. Kim Crowder is also Level 2 Certified and a Google Certified Trainer. 
Nine teachers and assistants attended 6 hours of Google Training taught by Kim 
Crowder after school to learn more about using Google in the classroom. 



● CVES hosted a Family Education Night in April. 
● CVES hosted Winter Musical program Preschool - 5th grade 
● PTO hosted Teacher Appreciation Week  
● CVES Spelling Bee - Finalists progressed to the district level (Carli Peters and 

Karsyn Langley)  
● Various guest speakers hosted at all grade levels 
● CVES had great attendance for all five end-of-year Awards Ceremonies: 

Preschool, Kindergarten, 1st- 4th, 5th gr & Low-Incidence 
● Student Attendance for school year: 94.75% 

 

2019 - 2020 SBDM Council   
 
Nicole Cullom Principal/Chair 
Kathy Cofer Teacher 
Theresa Collins                             Teacher 
Tiffany Neuman Teacher 
Melissa Brady            Parent 
Becky Hack Parent 
   

 
 
 

Cecilia Valley Elementary School  
 

School-Wide Fundraising Report – SBDM Yearly Report  
 

Name of Fundraiser Amount Raised How Funds Were Used 
Belk-PTO $223.00 Supplies for classrooms 
Book Fair $2,230.44 Library Books/Supplies 

Fall Festival $2,840.41-PTO Supplies for classrooms 
Popcornopolis-PTO $4,338.50 Supplies for classrooms 

School Pictures $2,246.08 Instructional Supplies 
Spiritwear-Volleyball Team $1,068.50 Volleyball Team Supplies 
Spring Fling Dance-PTO $833.36 Supplies for classrooms 

Texas Roadhouse $1,771.50 Instructional Supplies 
Yearbook $1030.00 Support Clubs/School Activities 

 
 
Nicole Cullom 
Principal/SBDM Chair 


